Procedures for the Resolution of Multiple ID/PIDM Problems

A Multiple ID/PIDM is defined as two or more PIDM records for one individual.

The office that discovers a Multiple ID/PIDM problem should query Banner form GUASYST to determine what records exist under all ID numbers.  The office discovering the problem should notify, via e-mail, the following office according to the existing records found on GUASYST:

· If only Admissions Office records (recruit and/or admissions records) exist for a Multiple ID/PIDM problem, the Admissions Office will assume responsibility to move their records to the correct number.

· If only Vendor records exist for a Multiple ID/PIDM problem, the Purchasing Office will assume responsibility to move their records to the correct number.

· If both Payroll/Human Resources and Registration records exist for a Multiple ID/PIDM problem, the problem should be directed to the Payroll Office first.

· If Registration records exist but no Payroll records, the problem should be directed to the Registrar’s Office.

The office with the highest priority on the record (e.g. Payroll, or Registrar), based upon the data ownership matrix referenced in the Marshall University Banner Oversight Committee Policies and Procedures document, is responsible for contacting the individual to obtain documentation of the correct ID number.  The only acceptable documentation for a person record is the individual’s Social Security card.  For Vendor non-person records, documentation should be a Form W9 Request for Taxpayer Identification Number and Certification.  If there is direct contact with an individual with a Multiple ID/PIDM problem, the office discovering the problem should seek to obtain the Social Security card or ask the individual to go to the responsible office

The office with first priority on the record should complete the WORKSHEET FOR RESOLVING MULTIPLE ID/PIDMs once it is determined what the Correct and Incorrect ID’s are.  All existing Banner records must be moved to one ID number.  The “easiest” records to move should be moved to one ID number, although that ID may not necessarily be the Correct ID.  The “easiest” records to be moved will be jointly agreed upon by the affected offices.  It is generally assumed that Payroll records are the most difficult to move.  The WORKSHEET FOR RESOLVING MULTIPLE ID/PIDMs will be sent electronically to the offices listed on the form.  Once an office has moved its data, a representative of that office should return the Worksheet electronically to the office generating the Worksheet. When all data has been consolidated under one ID, the originating office will notify the Computing Services’ DBA to delete the remaining ID.  The Worksheet should be filed at the location owning the record for record-keeping purposes.  If the Incorrect ID now contains all information, proper procedures should be followed to perform a Banner ID number change, thus moving all records to the Correct ID and one PIDM.

Timely resolution of a Multiple ID/PIDM problem is of utmost importance to avoid further activity on an incorrect ID.
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